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Dear Class of 2020,   
   
I hope that you and your families are well in these unusual and uncertain times. What 
a strange end to the year it has been, the most difficult end to a school year that any 
of us has ever been a part of. I know you will probably be feeling frustrated and 
confused but I hope you will continue to aim high and follow your aspirations – this 
challenging time will only make you stronger.  The abrupt end to Year 11 made me 
very sad but it will not affect the lasting impact you have had at MSJ; a community 
you will always be part of.   
  
Always remember that the knowledge and skills that you have developed and the 
experiences you have gained, have made you the amazing individuals you are. I feel 
incredibly privileged to have been your Head of Year and I am immensely proud of 
all that you have achieved.   
  
I am delighted to inform you that the GCSE results Day will go ahead as 
planned on Thursday 20th August 2020. As you are all aware, due to current social 
distancing guidelines, we are not in a position to invite all year 11 students in the 
hall receiving their results at the same time. However, we do feel that it 
is important that we ensure that all our year 11 students have the opportunity to pick 
up their results on site and speak to members of staff.   
  
Students are kindly asked to arrive at school no more than 5 minutes before the 
following times according to the first letter of their surname. Staff will be on duty to 
support them.   
  
08.30am A, B, C, D, E, F (First letter of your Surname)  
09:00 am – G, H, I, J, K, L (First letter of your Surname)  
09:30 am – M, N, O, P, Q, R (First letter of your Surname)  
10:00 am –S, T, U, V, W, X, Y, Z (First letter of your Surname)  
  
If you would prefer to receive your results via email, please 
contact: reception@msj.bolton.sch.uk.   
  
Please continue to check our website for updates and our Twitter page 
@MSJBolton for further updates on the GCSE results, updates from college and 
apprenticeships and the Year 11 class of 2020 celebrations.   
  
I cannot wait to see you all again in August!   
  
  
 
Mrs Smith  
Head of Year 11   
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